SUYOC CONSOLIDATED MINING CO.

From the treatment of 6,507 tons of
ore, Suyoc Consolidated recovered a to-
tal of P147,375.61 during the month of
August. The average per ton was
P22.65, and the percentage of extrac-
tion 86.37%.

The total development advance dur-
ing the month was 1,430 feet, of which
763 feet were in capital advance, and
667 feet in operating. Of the capital
advance 119 feet were in ore, and in
the operating advance 36 feet were in
ore.

The 22242 drift north was advanced
53 feet on a vein 2.7 feet wide, with an
average of P36.28 per ton. The 2242-A

raise was started off the 22242 drift
north. The vein is 3.1 feet wide with
better than average grade ore.

Work has been started on the battery
charging station on the 2200 level.
This station will be located near the #1
shaft to facilitate supervision.

Broken trommel shaft and broken
drive housing on the 13-ft. classifier
were the causes of low tonnage during
the first half of August. Work was
started on the new compressor building.
Considerable surface work was neces-
sary during the month of August for
road repair and cleaning slides.

COCO GROVE, INC.

The production for Coco Grove for
the month of August resulted in a con-
siderable increase over the previous
month, when two dredges covered an
aggregate of P252,346.32 from the
dredging of 329,485 cubic yards.

The dredge “Mary Angus” handled
169,005 cubic yards of gravel, from
which P142,844.34 was produced. This
represents a total dredged area of 99,-
680 square feet to an average depth of
45 feet.

The dredge “Anne Petronella” ope-
rated in better pay ground during Au-
gust, with production showing an in-
crease to P109,501.98. This represents
160,480 cubic yards dredged to an ave-

rage depth of 45 feet. The total area
dredged was 95,220 square feet.

The mechanical performance of the
dredges during August was satisfac-
tory.

The suction dredge “Rotterdam”,
after having completed the typhoon
shelter at the mouth of the Paracale
River, was moved out into the Bay in
order to dig the channel adjacent to the
shore line where both dredges will be
operating in the near future. In case
of typhoons, this channel will be util-
ized for maneuvering these two gold
dredges.

Weather conditions during August
were favorable for operations.

NORTHERN MINING & DEVELOPMENT COMPANY
(TUBA MINES)

The production for August was P52,-
056.99 in bullion from 2,091 tons of ore
with a recovered value of P24.90 per
ton; extraction was 93 %.

Capital development was 433.6 feet,
of which 30 were in ore.  Operating

development was 172 feet, of which 69
were in ore, Total development foot-
age was 605.6, of which 99 feet were in
ore.

Mine and mill operations were satis-
factory.

MOUNTAIN MINES, INC.

Prospecting work progressed well
during August; and the underground
footage for the month was 369 feet.
Some of the structures being developed
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look somewhat more encouraging.

A total of 6,719 meters of trail was
built during August.



